
NEWSLETTER 

7th July 2017 

Our Values:     Ambition     Determination      Respect      Enthusiasm     Creativity          Confidence 

Dear Parents,

Wow – what a week for community engagement.

Thank you to all the parents that have supported the school 

this week in several events. Yesterday, the EYFS and Sports 

department put on an excellent sports day. The pupils seemed 

to really enjoy being able to celebrate their learning this term in 

PE with participation events.  

On Monday the ‘B’ in Banbury was the Yr6 enterprise Bingo 

event; 138 participants enjoyed the calling from Mrs Rowett 

with the battle for full house on the cards!  

Last night 148 children with their parents attended the summer 

bedtime stories organized by Mrs Ridgway and Mrs Jones. Big 

well done to the EYFS children attending following their sports 

day as there were a few closing eyes during the storytelling.  

It doesn’t end here though, a reminder of the other events 

opens to our parents and the community. Tomorrow 8th July is 

the school fete. Gates open at 2pm for our annual fun filled 

afternoon. All profit goes back into the school to support the 

Aspirations Funds. 

Monday is the school sports day for Years 1-6. The morning is 

participation and the afternoon is competition.  

Wednesday and Thursday is the Summer Show of Ellie 

Poppins. The drama group are putting the finishing touches to 

the show ready to dazzle the audience with singing, dancing 

and acting. On the following Monday, 17th July, will be the Year 

6 Graduation Evening. 

The last week of term will see 2 days of transition into new 

classes and the passport meetings for you and your child to 

meet their new teacher. End of Year reports will be sent home 

next Friday, 14th July; I hope you enjoy our new look report!  
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Uniform – 

Thank you to the parents that have communicated concerns with the school through 

parent council around Uniform supplies. We are now in the final stages of giving you a 

second provider option through Tesco’s F&F clothing range. A paper letter will be 

released with pricing and ordering details. You can still have the option to use Sew 

Sublime if you chose too.  

The benefits for the school with Tesco is that they donate a % of your order back to the 

school for fundraising. We also have a large supply of second hand/nearly new uniform in 

stock.  

School Parking and Round-about 

Please can I ask that we respect the surrounding community and each other when it 

comes to parking at the end of the school day. We are a large community needing to use 

a small space to collect children. At times, we have parents parking in the 

neighbourhoods’ drive ways and this is causing friction for the school with local 

residence. We also need to be considerate to others when parking on and around the 

roundabout.  

Have a wonderful weekend! 

Regards 

Mrs H Paget-Wall Collins 

Head Teacher 

 

 
Attendance:  

Whole School – 95% 

Restaurant Award - This week’s winner is Year 4 and 

House Point Awards was won by Yellow House it is 

getting very tight at the top!  

Dates for the diary 

8th July Summer Fete from 2:00pm 
10th July Years 1-6 Sports Day 
12&13th July School Production Performance 
17th July Graduation Dinner @ 6.30pm 
19&20th July Parent Consultations 
21st July Break for Summer 2pm FINISH 

No Sports Academy  
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Events and Aspirations

School Fete July 8th - We will be holding our 4th Summer Fete on Saturday 8th July 

2pm- 4pm. If you would like to book a table to sell your handmade items please 

email Rebecca Lister below. 

School Production-Ellie Poppins – Tickets now on sale. We still have tickets left for 

Wednesday night. Tickets cost £1.00 each and can be purchased at the school office, 

on a first come, first served basis. 

Also…… If anyone has any old gardening tools (hand trowels etc) they no longer need 

could they also be taken to the school office next week so that the gardening club 

can make use of them? 

If anyone knows of any companies willing to donate a prize for our raffle please let us know so 

we can make enquiries.  

Calling all cake bakers - if anyone could bake a cake for our refreshments stall could you please 

email Rebecca Lister (ingredients will need to be clearly marked) for details of when and where 

to bring it to. 

 Thank you for all your continued support. 

Congratulations to our school fete poster winners 

Well done to Katie and Amanda for 
designing our amazing posters and 

leaflets, these will be used to advertise 
our school fete.  

Also a special mention to the following 
children whose designs were fantastic:  

Jack Year 5, Scarlett Year 1, Dylan Year 6 
and Cameron Year 1. 
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School E-safety Update 

Snapchat has developed a new feature that has raised a lot of concerns. I just 

wanted to let you all know about it (especially if you have children of your own 

who are on snapchat!) 

The feature is known as ‘Snap Maps’ or ‘Stalk My Friends’ and it allows users to 

track their friends in real time. We all know that most young people are allowing 

strangers to add them on Snapchat, so this means anybody can see their exact 

location pinpointed on a map. Most people’s phones will update the app 

automatically, so they could have this feature activated without realising it. There 

is also a way to track peoples’ activity – i.e. the app will tell you where your friend 

is and if they are listening to music/sleeping/at home etc. 

Users can enter ‘ghost mode’, which will hide their location completely, or they can 

choose to share their location with certain people and not others. It is extremely 

important that we make children aware of this feature, as it is potentially very 

dangerous. 

 How do you enable ghost mode in snapchat? 

1. Open Snapchat and go to the camera function.

2. Pinch to zoom to open the Snap Map.

3. Tap on the settings gear in the top right-hand corner

4. Tick the box that says “Enable Ghost Mode.”

We will be issuing a new Hanwell field’s e-safety booklet next week and this will be 

updated termly aimed at year 4-6 

Peter Crane 

ICT technician  
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Special Places 

On July 3rd, Year 3 were visited by the Reverend Lynda Spokes, a United Reform 

Church minister from St. Mary’s Church in Banbury.  As part of our studies on Special 

Places, Rev. Lynda kindly agreed to come and speak to us about the different 

functions of a church building.  She talked us through the facilities in St. Francis’ 

Church, here on the Hanwell estate, which comes partly under her wing.  We were 

fascinated to discover that there is a baptistery (a walk-in pool) under the floor.  This 

is for people who wish to be immersed as part of their baptism.  We learned that 

people of all faiths and ages are welcome at their many clubs and events.  There is a 

regular meeting of Christian and Muslim peoples to discuss their beliefs.   Many 

thanks to Rev Lynda for her time and all the information. 
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Next Week’s Menu 


